
Thursday 11 September 2024
This week’s PB4L Focus: Compassion: Initiating Polite Conversation

This week, our PB4L focus has been on compassion and how we can demonstrate it

through polite conversation. As part of our Graduate Profile, we’re learning about

the importance of being a role model and contributing positively to our school

community.

We’ve discussed how to be polite towards our peers, adults, and visitors, aiming to

initiate conversations in a respectful and considerate manner, even when the person is new to our school or not yet

a friend.

We’ve also talked about taking pride in wearing our Tirimoana uniform, especially when we’re with visitors or

participating in Education Outside the Classroom (EOTC) activities. Our uniform is a symbol of our school, and

wearing it proudly reflects our commitment to our school values.

He aha te tupu i Tirimoana! What’s happening at Tirimoana!

Dear Parents and Whānau

We are nearing the end of the third term, with school closing on Friday 27 September for a two week holiday.
As we approach the end of the term, I remind parents and staff that children are often tired and can therefore
sometimes be anxious or easily upset. Let your child’s teacher know if your child is feeling this way, and we will
reach out to show some extra support.

Early Alert!
On Friday 25 October school will be closed for a Teacher Only Day to allow teachers to prepare for new initiatives in
teaching that the government has announced. This Teacher Only Day is organised by the Ministry of Education and
most local schools will be closed on this day. You may hear that some schools have chosen a date in the following
week because the Ministry of Education allows schools to choose any date over a two week period.

Next week I will be out of school for most of the week attending the New Zealand
Principals Federation joint conference with Australian principals, in Christchurch.
Mr Lyon will be acting principal for most of next week, supported by Mrs Graham.
Mrs Hammond and Mrs Matthews will also be accompanying me in Christchurch.

Ngāmihi
Peter Kaiser

Zonal Speech Final
Congratulations to Rome Hipa and Carter Dunn who both successfully represented Tirimoana
School at the Zonal Speech final at Freyberg School.

Rome secured an impressive second place in the competition.

Thank you to our parent supporters, as well as Thomas and Emma who were there to cheer the
team on.



Pasifika Community Consultation 2024
Thank you to our Pasifika families who have
shared their view during the consultation this
week.
We have had a very good response to our
online and paper survey.

Education Review Office (ERO) Visit in Week 10

The Education Review Office (ERO) will be visiting our school over 3
days during the last week of term.

ERO’s role is to give parents and our community confidence in the
quality of education we provide. They look at how well our school’s

curriculum supports student learning, engagement, progress, and achievement, including for groups like
Māori, Pacific, and students with diverse learning needs. They also review how well our school is set up to
keep improving.

This visit concludes a process that started in 2022, and we are looking forward to a positive report.



Measles update – looking ahead

Measles is dangerous and contagious, especially in communities with low
vaccination rates. Although New Zealand continues to be free of measles, it could
arrive at any time. We encourage everyone to check if they are immune to
measles, especially those planning to travel overseas for the school holidays. The
key message: if you aren’t sure, get vaccinated.

Measles immunity – Te Whatu Ora

Year 5 Yasid Welcome back to Rushali

TOMORROW:Friday- Y3 & 4 Disco- to support Year 6 Camp fundraising

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3D1fc01dafc3-26e-3Dd9684cad20&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=YQWrJbugMenuVkRP8CDeCQ7PDQv9FVxN_IM_Zph1ZBirOnXaj4R7lY9ro6vrZdQF&m=UXOL1VKy9OjRvjnY9kd7eGwvY6GnQTPCoDGQpFa0l8ulJawB2DGgvawqnvGIaUz8&s=OsYu9mXbIZjADVW1HM-h1Je9bqlGG5kyTA4utJVvnpM&e=


Next week- Events to support Year 6 Camp fundraising







Make an Offer: Please contact Shirley Wensor: shirley.wensor@tirimoana.school.nz

School Audio equipment surplus to requirements

mailto:shirley.wensor@tirimoana.school.nz



